Tees Valley Sport Partnership Board Meeting
23 July 2018; 1-5pm
Teesside University; Curve Building
	Attendees
	Tanya Gray, Sara McIntyre, Steve Chaytor, Mike Crawshaw, Mark Hawkings, Jean Lordon & Catherine Woods (Minutes) 



	
	Apologies for absence
Neil Russell, Geoff Brown, Claire Tennyson, Duane Newton


	
	Declarations of Interest
None



	1.
	Youth Employment Initiative Presentation; Ellen McMillan, slides to be circulated to Directors 
It was NOTED;

The programme is being extended to July 2022 though possibly some changes to the partners in the Consortium.  The strength of our offer was recognised and specifically its flexibility and bespoke nature working mainly with individuals rather than groups.
The target markets for the programme are NEETs which tends to be a younger group and the focus for larger training providers and colleges.  Also people towards the upper end of the 16-29 year age range who have complex employment support needs and a varied employment / unemployment history.  Ellen works predominantly with the latter group. 

ACTIONS
· Suggestions of organisations to contact (All)
· Include YEI as an agenda item at the October meeting (JL)
· Ellen to prepare a document outlining the support which Directors might be able to provide  

· Consideration to be given to partnering with private sector organisations (EM / MJ)


	2. 
	Declarations of Interest

Tanya Gray declared an interest in Tees Valley Community Foundation (TVCF) and their financial support for the Future Champions programme.
Minutes of Meeting, 18 December 2017

It was NOTED;

The review process is underway for County Durham Sport and is expected to reach a conclusion by the end of the summer.  Unfortunately Mike Crawshaw has been unable to attend the review meetings due to diary clashes.

Gemma Nelson (PhD student) is working with the team 3 days a week until the end of September and is currently focusing on 3 insight / evaluation projects for Easterside Liaison Group, Runfit Hartlepool and Sporting Chance.  

APPROVAL;

The minutes were approved.

    

	3.
	Strategic Reports and Discussion
Business Development Work with SFEDI

It was NOTED;

An introductory meeting has taken place between Ruth Lowbridge from SFEDI, the team, Steve Chaytor and Geoff Brown to discuss our needs and aspirations relating to creating a more entrepreneurial culture.  Ruth has experience from multiple sectors and will support the team to build on the existing skill set, to reach new people and new income sources.  Individual meetings with team members will take place on the 31st July and with the Board collectively in early September.  Examples of SFEDIs work include creating an entrepreneurial thinking programme for the Dolphin Centre, delivering staff training for Toni and Guy and continuing to run a business after the sudden, unexpected, withdrawal of funding.  
Second Term Re-elections
It was NOTED;
A conference call between Inclusive Boards, Mike and Jean has taken place as part of Sport England’s support for the new Code for Sports Governance.  Open and targeted recruitment will start in September for new Board Directors.

APPROVAL:

Mike Crawshaw, Neil Russell and Claire Tennyson have completed their first four-year term of office in July 2018; all would like to serve a second term. This was approved.

Mark Hawkings has exceeded 2 terms of service (9 years), Mark’s skills and contribution are highly valued and he has agreed to remain on the Board as an observer.  

Partnership Values
APPROVAL;
· Values approved with an amendment to the Integrity statement to ‘TVS is committed to being an ethical Partnership’. 

Finance Report

IT WAS NOTED:

The Partnership is awaiting a significant amount of grant income.  Delivery Plans have been completed for Active Lives, School Games, Volunteer Development and Workforce.  The next Workforce Plan 2019 – 2021 will be a competitive round, £40,000 has been confirmed for this year and the next staged submission is due in October, no feedback has been received to date following the submission of previous plans.  
£11,000 has been carried forward for the Primary Role, which mitigates the impact of the 5% cut.  The call on Reserves has been increased to £7,000.  School Games and Primary School Sport Premium funding have been agreed in principle to August 2020.  Volunteer Development funding has been confirmed for one year to August 2019.   

We are currently preparing an impact report for TVCF as part of discussions to request an extension of their financial support for our Future Champions programme.  The report is be submitted in August and a meeting will take place in September.  A key outcome of the programme is that 64 athletes are competing internationally and the personal growth of some individuals has been transformative. The programme is very appealing to funders and the involvement of Teesside University has been invaluable.  
ACTION;

· Amend the key on the Future Champions poster so that ‘Dark Green are in the least disadvantaged 60 – 100%’ rather than 0 – 60% (Nigel Hornsby)


	4.
	Risk Register
Item 6 (Staffing matters including staff turnover and sickness) and Item 12 (Sport England review of NE CSPs) are both medium risk and contain risks outside of our control.
Any Other Business
 Thanks were given to Geoff and Jean for ensuring compliance with the Governance Code.  

ACTION;

· Mike, Neil, Tanya and Duane to prepare short biographies for the website

· Duane is to be asked if he would consider undertaking the role of Safeguarding Champion for the Board (JL)
Newsletter

IT WAS AGREED:

A newsletter has been designed to replace the existing Progress Report, the newsletter contains summary articles with links to the website for more detail.  At its meeting the Board would like more detail on a selected number of articles, perhaps focusing on our most significant achievement since the last meeting chosen by a team member who could present it in person at the meeting.  6 newsletters a year will be circulated to the Board and Partners.  The articles should be re-ordered to avoid starting with an article about ourselves. The newsletter needs to be outcome driven showing the difference we are making; human interest stories are particularly effective ways to do this.    


	5.
	Date and venue of next meeting
Monday 15 October 2018, 1pm, Curve Building, Teesside University
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